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March 9, 2015 
 
 
 
Fedeosia Balluta, Mayor 
City of Newhalen 
P.O. Box 165 
Newhalen, AK 99606-165 
 
Dear Mayor Balluta: 
 
On behalf of Chairman Dan Hull and the North Pacific Fishery Management Council, I am responding to 
your February 11 letter and your Resolution 15-05, which requests that the City of Newhalen be included 
in the Community Development Quota (CDQ) program. 
 
While the North Pacific Council designed the original CDQ program in the early 1990s, including the 
original list of eligible communities organized within six CDQ organizations, this program has since been 
codified in federal statute by the U.S. Congress (see Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and 
Management Act, Section 301(i)(1)).  Eligible communities are now specifically listed as part of that 
Congressional statute and cannot be changed by the Council.  While we understand the rationale 
underpinning Resolution 15-05, the Council is not able to consider your request, as this is now within the 
purview of the U.S. Congress and can only be changed through Congressional action. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Chris Oliver 
Executive Director 
 
cc: Senator Lisa Murkowski 
 Congressman Don Young 
 Senator Dan Sullivan 
 Secretary of Commerce Penny Pritzker 
 Governor Bill Walker 
 Lieutenant Governor Byron Mallott 
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March 2, 2015 

 

 

 

Mr. Peter Christopher, Sr., President 

New Stuyahok Traditional Council 

P.O. Box 49 

New Stuyahok, AK  99636 

 

Dear Mr. Christopher: 

 

On behalf of Chairman Dan Hull and the North Pacific Fishery Management Council, I am responding to 

your February 6 letter and your Traditional Council Resolution #2015-03, which requests that the 

community of New Stuyahok be included in the Community Development Quota (CDQ) program as part 

of the Bristol Bay Economic Development Corporation (BBEDC) CDQ Group. 

 

While the North Pacific Council designed the original CDQ program in the early 1990s, including the 

original list of eligible communities organized within six CDQ organizations, this program has since been 

codified in federal statute by the U.S. Congress (see Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and 

Management Act, Section 301(i)(1)).  Eligible communities are now specifically listed as part of that 

Congressional statute and cannot be changed by the Council.  While we understand the rationale 

underpinning Traditional Council Resolution #2015-03, the Council is not able to consider your request, 

as this is now within the purview of the U.S. Congress and can only be changed through Congressional 

action. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 
 

Chris Oliver 

Executive Director 

 

cc: Senator Lisa Murkowski 

 Congressman Don Young 

 Senator Dan Sullivan 

 Secretary of Commerce Penny Pritzker 

 Governor Bill Walker 

 Lieutenant Governor Byron Mallott 

  Mayor Randal A. Hastings 
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March 20, 2015 
 
 
AlexAnna Salmon 
President, Igiugig Tribal Village Council 
P.O. Box 4008 
Igiugig, AK 99613 
 
RE: Request for North Pacific Fishery Management Council support to add Village of Igiugig to CDQ 
program 
 
Dear Ms. Salmon: 
 
On behalf of the North Pacific Council, and Chairman Dan Hull, I am responding to your request for our 
consideration of inclusion of Igiugig to the Western Alaska CDQ program. While the North Pacific 
Council designed the original CDQ program in the early 1990s, including the original list of eligible 
communities organized within six CDQ organizations, this program has since been codified in federal 
statute by the U.S. Congress (see Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act, Section 
301(i)(1)).  Eligible communities are now specifically listed as part of that Congressional statute and 
cannot be changed by the Council.   
 
Your letter requests (1) that the North Pacific Council support amending the Magnuson-Stevens Act to 
allow the inclusion of Igiugig (or other communities) in the CDQ program, and (2) that this issue be 
placed on the Council’s April meeting agenda for consideration.  With respect to your first request, the 
North Pacific Council is prohibited from directly lobbying Congress, though we can respond to 
Congressional requests for our positions on legislation that is introduced for consideration by Congress.  
The Council has commented on many aspects of proposed legislation once is has been introduced in 
Congress for consideration, and when specifically requested to do so.  Unless and until such legislation 
has been introduced, and we have been requested by Congress to express our position, the North Pacific 
Council is unable to express a position on this matter. 
 
With regard to your second request, and for the reasons stated above, we are not able to place your 
request on the Council’s April agenda for consideration.  Additionally, we are required by law to finalize, 
and publish in the Federal Register, our meeting agenda at least 23 calendar days prior to the meeting.  
For public notice reasons, additions to that agenda can only be made for emergency situations, or for 
minor, informational items.  As your request would represent a major policy issue for the Council, this 
further precludes us from placing this on our meeting agenda in April.  However, I will make the Council 
aware of your request (as well as similar requests we have recently received from other Alaska 
communities), and the reasons that we cannot add this issue to our April agenda. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Chris Oliver 
Executive Director 








